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	MICHIGAN PORT COLLABORATIVE CONCLUDES LEGISLATIVE SUMMIT IN LANSING
Detroit, MI...On December 8, 2010, members and stakeholders of the Michigan Port Collaborative travelled from the upper and lower peninsulas of Michigan to meet with legislative and state agency officials to discuss present port and maritime issues facing local officials throughout the state.

John Kerr, Chairman of the Michigan Port Collaborative and Deputy Director of the Port of Detroit, led the group in discussions seeking potential sources of funding for Michigan's deteriorating port infrastructures with key guest speakers including Chris Hundt, Transportation Planner for MDOT;  Adam Fox, Water Resources Planner for the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers;  Chuck May, Great Lakes Small Harbors Coalition;  Gabe Schneider, Office of U.S. Senator Carl Levin;  and Brandon Fewins, Office of U.S. Senator Debbie Stabenow.  U.S. Army Corps of Engineers guest speaker, Adam Fox, stated that he believed that, "This summit was very useful as an information-sharing opportunity between ports, the federal government, and other marine interests."  He added, "Several collaborative opportunities will likely come out of the meeting as the ports were able to express their concerns to those who have an opportunity to help them or steer them in the right direction."

Fred Stonehouse, Vice-Chair, Marquette led discussions regarding the advancement of Great Lakes passenger cruising featuring guest speakers Sidney Aki, U.S. Customs and Border Protection and Rebecca McGill, St. Lawrence Seaway Development Corporation.  The Collaborative is seeking ways to sustain and expand Great Lakes passenger cruising opportunities while easing current restrictions that inhibit cruise industry growth.  U.S. Customs and Border Patrol Official, Sidney Aki, engaged summit participants in a beneficial exchange regarding U.S. customs requirements and challenges.  He encouraged the participants by saying, "The Michigan Port Collaborative provides a unique opportunity for public and private stakeholders to discuss operational challenges while simultaneously working in partnership towards enhancing the Great Lakes Passenger Cruise Industry."

Legislators in attendance had an opportunity to observe the ports of Michigan and industry stakeholders come together as a unified voice to discuss issues vital to the economic growth of Michigan's maritime industry.  Senator Patricia Birkholz, a long time supporter of Michigan ports summarized the Lansing summit in this fashion, "This is a major step forward in recognizing the vital role that the ports in this state need to play in revitalizing our economy."

Lisa Shanley, Vice-Chair Outreach, led the discussion on steps needed to become a member of the Port Collaborative and advised the group that the MPC holds two major meetings each year and that the next meeting would be held this spring in Sault St. Marie.

The Michigan Port Collaborative is comprised of locally elected municipal officials, convention & visitors bureau officials, tourism advocates, private sector leaders within maritime commerce, ferry operators, marina and harbor operators, museum representatives, lighthouses and underwater preserve leaders, economic development and tribal officials, consultants and educators representing Michigan's Great Lakes communities.
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